
Newsletter – WC 16th June 2025                              
Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

                I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 
             – Philippians 4:13
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A massive St John’s well done to all 
our Silverdale Stars this week

Curlews - Teddy
For a fantastic week in school, you share 

happiness wherever you go!  

Bitterns – Reuben
For a consistently high standard of writing, 

using a range of punctuations, powerful 
verbs, adjectives and fronted adverbials.

Harriers – Jaxson
Doing a great job in our rehearsals for the 
production, using lots of expression and 

gestures for the character. A budding actor!

Secondary school open days/evenings

Carnforth High School Tuesday 24th June, 5pm 
until 8pm

LGGS: Thursday 26th June 2025 Open Evening 
Y4/5 families, 5.15 - 7.30 pm.

Ripley St Thomas: Thursday 10th July 2025, 6 – 
8.30 p.m.

Dallam School – September 18th Thursday and 
Wednesday 24th 6-8pm 

Field day is TOMORROW!!!  
The fancy dress competition is open to all 

ages to enter, there’s no theme so you can 
get creative with your costumes.  School will 

be open from 11am – drinks and biscuits 
available for the children.  Entrants need to 
arrive at school by 11:45, ready for judging 

at 12:00.  The parade starts at 13:00.  Please 
see Sam if you can help with field day.  

Thanks to Lucy and Andy for saying they will 
help with the stall.  If anyone else can spare 

an hour, then please see Miss Sanderson
We need packets of sweets, chocolates, 

small games, and a barrel (for the lucky dip!)  
Please drop off at school today, if you can 

provide any of the above.

Field day

Week 3  WC 23.06.25
Please note lunches will be increasing to £2.80 

in September.

Lunches

Leavers’ Service
The year 6 children will be attending Chorley St 
George’s Church now, on Monday 30th June.  

There has been a change in venue.  This is 
always such a lovely day.  Please sign the 

consent form sent home yesterday asap, and 
return to school

Transition Year 6 to Year 7
Dallam - Welcome evening for Parents and 
pupils - Monday 30th June.  Induction day 

Tuesday 1st July.
QES - Welcome evening for Parents and pupils 
- Wednesday 2nd July.  Induction morning for 

pupils Friday 4th July

Friday Thought
Dear children, let us not love with words or 

tongue but with actions and in truth.
—1 John 3:18

Props making day
Miss Jackson has asked if parents can help with 

making props on Monday 23rd June.  It’s always so 
nice to celebrate the gifts and skills of our wider 

school family.  If you would like to help make 
props for our summer production of Jungle Book, 

then just turn up at 09:30 

PTA AGM

Thanks to Carly for organising this, and 
thanks to all that attended and shared their 
contributions.  Miss Sanderson and Carly will 
be working closely together on the actions 

and consider all the fundraising ideas.

Sailing

An AMAZING morning with Arnside Sailing Club.  
The conditions were perfect.  Paddling up & 
downstream.  The perfect end to the week.



Newsletter – WC 16th June 2025
            Inspiring success through learning, community and faith.

                I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me 
             – Philippians 4:13

 

Diary Dates next week..
23.06.25 – Attendance officer in school
23.06.25 – Mrs T out – behaviour course
23.06.25 – Miss S interview - affordable housing
24.06.25 – St Stephens PS  visit to SSJ
24.06.25 – Rehearsal Gaskell Hall
26.06.25 – Miss S out finance meeting
27.06.25 – Sports Reach worship
27.06.25 – Welfare meeting
27.06.25 – pupil lookaround
27.06.25 – Sports day starts 13:30
CHECK THE SCHOOL WEBSITE CALENDER FOR 
FUTURE DIARY DATES

We have started scanning books!  But we need 
more.  Please leave any unwanted books 

(preferably age 6 and up) in the reception area.  
This is part of our commitment to developing a 

culture of reading for pleasure and a lifelong love 
of reading.  Accelerated Reader should be set up 

and running, as from September. 

11+ REGISTRATION NOW OPEN FOR SEPTEMBER 
2026 ENTRANCE:

LGGS - REGISTER HERE
LRGS – REGISTER HERE

Please see this link for more
information on an 11+

Summer School with Tutor Doctor.

11+ Registration

A huge ‘well done’ to Harriers this week. This 
is fantastic work.  Thank you to all families

 Harriers                    99.5%                     
 Curlews                    99.4%                    
 Bitterns                   95.4%                     
 Average school       98.4%

Attendance

Free School Meals Entitlement
Could your child be entitled to Free School Meals?
Your child may be able to get free school meals if 
you are in receipt of any of the qualifying benefits 

(including Universal Credit, Income-based 
Jobseekers' Allowance and Child Tax 

Credit).  Free School Meal eligibility not only 
provides daily free lunches, but also free milk for 
Rec & KS1 and a £15 supermarket voucher per 
child for each week during the  school holidays 

(adds up to £195 per year) and reduced costs for 
residential visits.  If you think you may be eligible, it 

is free to apply and you can do so on this link.  If 
you have any queries about pupil premium 

entitlement, then please email 
bursar@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk
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Mathletics

Year 6
We always do something nice for the year 6 

children at the end of the year.  Please can year 6 
parents talk to children about ideas.  We will all 

meet at school on the evening of the 17th July for 
canapes and photo shoot.  The sky is the limit then!  

Restaurant, bowling, picnic, theatre, cinema.  All 
ideas considered!

Class Blog
It’s Harriers’ class blog this week.  Click here to 
gain an insight into what a week in the life of a 

Harrier might look like.

Sponsored Run

Our annual sponsored run is now on Thursday 
10th July.  The team from Growing Well will be 

joining us, which is very exciting!  Belinda is 
helping to organise again.  Please can you get in 
touch with her if you are available to marshal.  It 

will just be a short time commitment.

Classes September
Due to continued national lower pupil intake, our 

overall class sizes have been affected this year.  
A letter will be going out on Monday with 

regards classes for September.  If you have any 
questions, please get in touch with Miss 

Sanderson.

Well done to 
Thomas, Toby and 

Seb this week!  
You have worked 

hard on Mathletics

https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/noticeboard/calendar/
https://forms.office.com/e/xnM7dgtzXv
https://forms.office.com/e/xnM7dgtzXv
https://forms.office.com/e/xnM7dgtzXv
https://www.lrgs.org.uk/apply2026
https://www.lrgs.org.uk/apply2026
https://www.lrgs.org.uk/apply2026
https://www.tutordoctor.co.uk/tutoring-services/exam-preparation/11-common-entrance/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/free-school-meals/?page=3
mailto:bursar@silverdale.lancs.sch.uk
https://www.silverdale.lancs.sch.uk/2023/09/22/class-blogs/
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